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Trade Commission, 500 E Street SW., 
Washington, DC 20436, telephone (202) 
708–2532. Copies of non-confidential 
documents filed in connection with this 
investigation are or will be available for 
inspection during official business 
hours (8:45 a.m. to 5:15 p.m.) in the 
Office of the Secretary, U.S. 
International Trade Commission, 500 E 
Street SW., Washington, DC 20436, 
telephone (202) 205–2000. General 
information concerning the Commission 
may also be obtained by accessing its 
Internet server at http://www.usitc.gov. 
The public record for this investigation 
may be viewed on the Commission’s 
electronic docket (EDIS) at http:// 
edis.usitc.gov. Hearing-impaired 
persons are advised that information on 
this matter can be obtained by 
contacting the Commission’s TDD 
terminal on (202) 205–1810. 
SUPPLEMENTARY INFORMATION: The 
Commission instituted this investigation 
on April 6, 2012, based on a complaint 
filed by Immersion Corporation of San 
Jose, California (‘‘Immersion’’), alleging 
a violation of 19 U.S.C. 1337 in the 
importation, sale for importation, and 
sale within the United States after 
importation of certain mobile electronic 
devices incorporating haptics, by reason 
of the infringement of claims of six 
patents, including U.S. Patent Nos. 
6,429,846 (‘‘the ’846 patent’’) and 
8,031,181 (‘‘the ’181 patent’’). 77 FR 
20847 (Apr. 6, 2012). The notice of 
institution named four respondents: 
Motorola Mobility, Inc. and Motorola 
Mobility Holdings, Inc., both of 
Libertyville, Illinois; HTC Corporation 
of Taoyuan, Taiwan; and HTC America, 
Inc. of Bellevue, Washington. 

On May 21, 2012, Immersion moved 
for leave to amend its complaint and the 
notice of investigation to assert claims 1, 
3–7, 13–16, 18, 19, and 22 of the ’846 
patent, based upon a recent certificate of 
correction issued by the U.S. Patent and 
Trademark Office for that patent. 
Immersion also sought leave to assert 
claim 7 of the ’181 patent, which it 
alleged had been omitted from the 
notice of investigation because of a 
typographical error. 

On May 31, 2012, the respondents 
opposed the motion in substantial part. 
On July 18, 2012, the ALJ issued the 
subject ID granting Immersion’s motion. 

No petitions for review of the ID were 
filed. The Commission has determined 
not to review the ID. 

The authority for the Commission’s 
determination is contained in section 
337 of the Tariff Act of 1930, as 
amended (19 U.S.C. 1337), and in 
sections 210.14 and 210.42 of the 
Commission’s Rules of Practice and 
Procedure (19 CFR 210.14, 210.42). 

Issued: August 13, 2012. 
By order of the Commission. 

William R. Bishop, 
Hearings and Meetings Coordinator. 
[FR Doc. 2012–20129 Filed 8–15–12; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 7020–02–P 

DEPARTMENT OF JUSTICE 

Notice of Extension to Public 
Comment Period for Consent Decree 
Lodged Under the Comprehensive 
Environmental Response, 
Compensation, and Liability Act 

On May 17, 2012, the United States 
published a notice that a proposed 
Consent Decree had been lodged with 
the United States District Court for the 
District of Massachusetts in United 
States v. Bayer CropScience Inc. et al., 
Civil Action No. 1:12-cv-10847 and 
Commonwealth of Massachusetts v. 
Bayer CropScience Inc. et al., Civil 
Action No. 1:12-cv-10849, related to 
natural resource damages claims of the 
United States and the Commonwealth of 
Massachusetts against Bayer 
CropScience Inc. and Pharmacia 
Corporation in connection with the 
Industri-plex Superfund Site, located in 
Woburn, Massachusetts. 77 FR 29361. 
That notice indicated that the 
Department of Justice would receive 
comments concerning the settlement for 
a period of 30 days from the date of the 
notice. In response to a comment 
submitted during the intital comment 
period that requested additional 
information concerning the settlement 
and that the comment period be 
extended, the United States is posting 
information related to the settlement at 
the following Web site, http:// 
www.fws.gov/newengland/, and is 
extending the public comment period. 
The Department of Justice will receive 
for a period of thirty (30) days from the 
date of this publication any additional 
comments relating to the proposed 
Consent Decree. Comments should be 
addressed to the Assistant Attorney 
General, Environment and Natural 
Resources Division, P.O. Box 7611, U.S. 
Department of Justice, Washington, DC 
20044–7611, and should refer to United 
States v. Bayer CropScience Inc., D.J. 
Ref. 90–11–2–228/7. Comments may 
also be submitted by email to 
pubcomment-ees.enrd@usdoj.gov. A 
copy of the comments should be sent to 
Donald G. Frankel, Senior Counsel, 
Environmental Enforcement Section, 
Department of Justice, Suite 616, One 
Gateway Center, Newton, MA 02458 
(donald.frankel@usdoj.gov). 

During this extended public comment 
period, the Consent Decree may be 

examined on the following Department 
of Justice Web site, http:// 
www.usdoj.gov/enrd/ 
Consent_Decrees.html. A copy of the 
Consent Decree may also be obtained by 
mail from the Consent Decree Library, 
P.O. Box 7611, U.S. Department of 
Justice, Washington, DC 20044–7611 or 
by faxing or emailing a request to 
‘‘Consent Decree Copy’’ 
(EESCDCopy.ENRD@usdoj.gov), fax no. 
(202) 514–0097, phone confirmation 
number (202) 514–5271. In requesting a 
copy of the Consent Decree from the 
Consent Decree Library, please enclose 
a check in the amount of $5.50 (25 cents 
per page reproduction cost) payable to 
the U.S. Treasury (if the request is by 
fax or email, forward a check to the 
Consent Decree library at the address 
stated above). 

Ronald G. Gluck, 
Assistant Section Chief, Environmental 
Enforcement Section, Environment and 
Natural Resources Division. 
[FR Doc. 2012–20088 Filed 8–15–12; 8:45 am] 

BILLING CODE 4410–15–P 

DEPARTMENT OF LABOR 

Employment and Training 
Administration 

Notice of Determinations Regarding 
Eligibility To Apply for Worker 
Adjustment Assistance 

In accordance with Section 223 of the 
Trade Act of 1974, as amended (19 
U.S.C. 2273) the Department of Labor 
herein presents summaries of 
determinations regarding eligibility to 
apply for trade adjustment assistance for 
workers by (TA–W) number issued 
during the period of July 30, 2012 
through August 3, 2012. 

In order for an affirmative 
determination to be made for workers of 
a primary firm and a certification issued 
regarding eligibility to apply for worker 
adjustment assistance, each of the group 
eligibility requirements of Section 
222(a) of the Act must be met. 

I. Under Section 222(a)(2)(A), the 
following must be satisfied: 

(1) A significant number or proportion 
of the workers in such workers’ firm 
have become totally or partially 
separated, or are threatened to become 
totally or partially separated; 

(2) The sales or production, or both, 
of such firm have decreased absolutely; 
and 

(3) One of the following must be 
satisfied: 

(A) Imports of articles or services like 
or directly competitive with articles 
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